
R E S O L U T I O N 

WHEREAS, Since February 2022, under the leadership of Commander Keith Milmine, the 004th 
District Coordinating Officers (DCOs) have cultivated productive relationships with the community, 
stakeholders, and elected officials to identify resources and address root causes for recurring 
public safety concerns within the 004th District; and  

WHEREAS, The Chicago City Council has been informed of the exemplary work of the 004th 
District DCO team by the Honorable Susan Sadlowski Garza, Alderman of the 10th Ward; and  

WHEREAS, Through the relationships they have forged, the 004th District DCO team has worked 
diligently to identify chronic crime conditions, address community-oriented concerns, and 
establish problem-oriented solutions; and  

WHEREAS, The 004th District DCO team has gone above and beyond by cultivating relationships 
and trust with the community to obtain information on quality of life concerns, gang activity, 
burglaries, robberies, thefts, narcotics sales, troubled buildings, and problem businesses, to 
support and coordinate with district beat officers and community stakeholders to ensure that these 
public safety concerns within the 004th District are addressed; and  

WHEREAS, Having successfully and selflessly worked every major event and community 
engagement within the 004th District, DCO’s often change their duty hours or work overtime to 
meet the needs of the community and the Chicago Police Department; and 

WHEREAS, The DCO team has become a vital part of community policing in the 004th district 
and they continue to grow their success on a daily basis through their positive engagement with 
the community; and  

WHEREAS, The City Council would like to recognize the members of the DCO team that have 
made this possible: Sergeant Steven Carroll; Officer Magdalena Kornacki; Officer Luis Pelayo; 
Officer Mark D'Amato; Officer Daniel Castillo; Officer Naomi Rivera; Officer Abdul Ali; Officer 
Ashanta Ross; Officer Christina Macias; Officer Marvin Sanchez-Gonzalez; and Officer Jamie 
Vences; now, therefore 

BE IT RESOLVED, That we, the Mayor and members of the City Council of the City of Chicago, 
gathered here this nineteenth day of April 2023, do hereby express our gratitude for the 004th 
District DCO team’s service to the people of the City of Chicago; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be prepared and presented 
to the 004th District DCO team as a sign of our honor and respect. 

 
 
 

________________________________ 
SUSAN SADLOWSKI GARZA 

Alderman, 10th Ward 
 


